
Hello City Council and Mayor, 
  
In anticipation of the Fire Services Working Group presentation regarding the sales tax measure 
that will be coming to Council on October 2nd, we wanted to answer a few questions that we 
have received from Councilmembers about the measure.  Also, attached is the final packet for 
the “Improved and Enhanced Local Fire Protection, Paramedic Services and Disaster Response 
Initiative” being placed county-wide on the March 2024 ballot.  I’ve highlighted a few areas that 
may be of specific interest: 
  

• Section 2, page 1 -Explains the history, need, and positive impacts of an approved 
measure.   

• Section 3, Article VIII, Section 12-63, page 8 - Covers bonding authority 
• Section 3, Article VIII, Section 12-66, page 9 - Explains the expenditure plan, including 

how agency allocations were determined and permissible use of funds 
• Section 3, Article VIII, Section 12-67, page 13 - Oversight committee makeup and 

responsibilities 
  
To specifically answer a few specific questions, please see the responses below: 
  
Q.  How much will it cost in personnel to staff the new central fire station? 
                A.  To staff the ladder truck full-time at the new station, a total of 9 firefighter 
positions will be added, at an approximate cost to the City of $2,200,000 annually which will be 
fully funded by the tax measure. 
  
Q. What other personnel costs will be covered by the measure? 
                A.  Revenue from the measure will fully fund a total of 3 other new positions; one fire 
inspector/veg management coordinator, one civilian EMS coordinator, and one chief officer. 
  
Q. What are current ambulance revenues? 

A.  Revenues from our ambulance transport division have increased substantially in 
recent years. In FY2023, revenues were (preliminarily) $5.8 million, an increase of nearly 
$2 million from FY2022. This was in large part due to an increase in transports, which led 
to a corresponding increase in third-party billing fees collected.  In addition, revenues 
from the federal reimbursement programs to public ambulance transport providers who 
serve Medi-Cal patients, totaled nearly $1.5 million in FY2023, well above the $250,000 
that was anticipated based on years past.  This reimbursement program has undergone 
several significant changes since it’s inception nearly a decade ago and has had the 
largest increase in funding this past year.  Predictable future revenues from this 
program are not yet available, but we are optimistic this increase will remain somewhat 
consistent in future years.     
  

Q. How was the 7.19% allocation for Petaluma determined, specifically since per capita 
Petaluma is 12.2% of the county population? 



A.  From the onset, Fire Chiefs approached this initiative from a county-wide holistic 
point of view.  The Fire Service Working Group met with all fire agencies to determine 
existing service challenges and critical needs.  Specifically for Petaluma, working with 
the CM’s office and Finance, we costed and requested funds to cover nearly all the 
CPSM Comprehensive Analysis recommendations.  Our request along with all others, 
added up to far more than what the tax measure could fund.  As a Fire Service Working 
Group we balanced those challenges and needs with population density, call volumes, 
station coverage/response times, current service gaps, and special hazards to develop a 
fair, proportional, and comprehensive long-term strategy covering all jurisdictions.  In 
addition to supporting high density portions of the county (Cities), the measure is 
intended to increase the effective firefighting force available countywide, including the 
more rural, less populated areas where significant service gaps exist.  Residents, visitors, 
and those of us passing through these areas experience long response times to car 
crashes, medical emergencies, and these more rural areas have historically been the 
areas where our major fire conflagrations have started.  The current lack of quick 
suppression efforts and vegetation management in rural areas have resulted in impacts 
to highly populated areas and cities.  The goal is to place 3 firefighters on each fire 
engine, and place them in areas to meet the urban, suburban, and rural response time 
standards established by the National Fire Protection Agency.  The measure will also 
reduce the strain of responding outside of existing boundaries, reduce dependence on 
larger fire agencies and increase the overall strength of the firefighting system, which 
will support fire and emergency mutual aid support into Petaluma.   
  
If the measure were based solely on population and distributed per capita, the intent of 
filling current service gaps and vegetation management could not be met.  Cities are 
being allocated significant and proportional funds, but it is true that those amounts are 
less than if distributed per capita.  As described above, this is to be expected based on 
the intent to better distribute fire-fighting capabilities within the more rural areas - 
areas that have low population density and low sales tax generating capabilities. Unlike 
Measure G however, the distribution to Cities is in alignment with per capita numbers, 
i.e. Santa Rosa is receiving the most, Petaluma the second most, and so on…  Santa 
Rosa, with 36% of the population will receive 14.4% of the allocation.  (If you recall the 
allocation formula from Measure G, Petaluma was only slated to receive $1.8 million 
annually, which was equal to or less than what many of the rural fire districts were set 
to receive, less than Rohnert Park, etc.) The delta from higher populated areas is what 
supports more rural areas of the county and increases fire suppression, prevention, and 
paramedic care with more equity across the county and increases those efforts in all 
parts of the county, including cities.  The distribution plan also needed to reflect a plan 
that all members of county-wide fire service providers would support and see significant 
impacts to the services provided within their communities.  That support would not be 
possible if the cities received the vast majoring of funding and little to none was 
allocated to rural areas.  Additionally, nearly 20% of the funds will be “shared’ across all 
fire agencies to support emergency dispatch fees (which will be more proportionally 
distributed to Cities), vegetation management crews and coordination, hazardous 



material response, and pay for the up-staffing of emergency crews during red-flag 
warnings and winter storms. 
  
Please see the chart I’ve created below.  Of note, City of Sonoma is proportionally low 
since funds are also going to the Sonoma Valley Fire Protection District which the City of 
Sonoma currently contracts with for fire and EMS services.  Cotati and Windsor will see 
no direct funds, since their areas are covered (through parcel tax, not contract) by Fire 
Protection Districts which provide fire protection to each of those cities and surrounding 
areas.   
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Curious about what is happening 
with the Petaluma Fair and 
Fairgrounds? Click to learn more. 
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